Porter Mountain Domestic Water Improvement District

Special Meeting of the Board of Directors

July 24, 2024
1. Call to Order-The special meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm by chairperson, Carolyn Wuertz.
2. Generator Issue-Paula Hensley moved that we discuss options for the generator/transfer switch. Susan Richards seconded. Motion Passed Unanimously. Several issues regarding the status of our booster pumps were discussed. If our booster pumps fail, we won’t have water. If the power goes out we have no water. Trevor Deming explained various options available to us. There are three issues: 1. Amperage on a transfer box. 2. Control Box. 3. Price/lead time. Cost of a new generator and the concrete pad that will be necessary will be approximately $52,900-$58,000. Lead time is 4-6 months for the generator. Nadia Hill moved that if Trevor Deming can get favorable answers to the issues above that we purchase a new generator. Paula Hensley seconded. Motion Passed Unanimously.
3. New Meters-Trevor Deming mentioned that new meters are needed on some lots that have high water usage. New meters are about $200; plus installation the total cost would be $350. Nadia Hill moved that Trevor Deming create a five year plan for replacing meters to be presented at next years’ annual meeting. Paula Hensley seconded. Motion Passed Unanimously.
4. Adjournment-Susan Richards moved to adjourn. Paula Hensley seconded. Meeting adjourned at 1:59 pm.  
REMINDER:   WATER BOARD LOT CLEANUP-SATURDAY, OCTOBER 5, 2024---9:00 am. Bring hoes, rakes, shovels and wear good shoes.
Carolyn Wuertz 
Chairperson/Secretary
__________________________________________________________________________
